
 

April 15, 2018 
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RD
 SUNDAY OF EASTER 

LITURGY SCHEDULE AND MASS INTENTIONS  
Mon., April 16 No Mass   

Tues., April 17 5:30 p.m. — Ralph & Dolores Hentges deceased family 

Wed., April 18 7:50 a.m. — Mary Magdalen Schmidt 

Thur., April 19 5:30 p.m. — Communion Service 

Fri., April 20 7:50 a.m. — Bernice Roling 

Sat., April 21 4:10–5:10 p.m.  — Confessions 

Sat., April 21 5:30 p.m. — Francis Schulte 

Sun., April 22 7:30 a.m. — Richard & Catherine Brondel 

 10:30 a.m. — People of the Parish 

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT  
April 8, 2018 Samaritan $972.75 Bulletin Ads $210.00

Envelopes $13,105.54 Donut Sunday $159.00 Mass Stipend $85.00

ACH $14,924.00 Catholic Missourian $968.00 Easter  $243.00

Plate $716.87 Infirm Priest $408.00 Initial Offering $20.00

Children $13.35 Rice Bowl $74.98 Catholic Home Missions $180.00

Donations $299.50 Good Friday Collection $10.00 Catholic Relief Services $15.00

Votive Candles $35.40 Cemetery $1,250.00 Total $33,690.39

It takes average weekly envelope contributions of $18,208 to meet our Parish Budget. Maintenance & Repair Acct.

        Average Envelope Contribution Budget July 1 – April 8 $746,528.00 April 8, 2018 $515.00

        Actual Envelope Contributions July 1, 2018 – April 8, 2018 $777,767.41 Cash on Hand $9,318.75

          $31,239.41

 

April depositors: 5:30 p.m. – Pam Brauner; 7:30 a.m. – Rosalyn Steck; 10:30 a.m. – Phil Schulte 
 

THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR 
Sun., April 15  

10:30 a.m. FIRST COMMUNIONS 

Mon., April 16  

6 p.m. MEN’S CURSILLO GROUP 4
TH

 DAYERS in the altar room 

 K OF C BINGO ~ 537 Route T ~ 584-3200 ~ Bingo 6:30 ~ Doors open 4:30. Progressive #1 is $5,250 

in 26 numbers. Progressive #2 is $1,000 in 18 numbers. All games pay $120 plus. Beef Stroganoff 

dinner special. 

Tues., April 17  

9 a.m. QUILTING in the altar room 

6 p.m. HOME & SCHOOL MEETING in the cafeteria 

"You are witnesses 
of these things." 

 - Luke 24:48 
 



 

Tues., April 17 continued 
7 p.m. K OF C LADIES AUXILIARY MEETING 

     Please Note: We are looking for volunteers to serve for Confirmation Reception on April 24. Please 

contact Cindy Stegemann 573-301-0790. 

 
A STEWARDSHIP MOMENT – An underlying lesson from all three readings this weekend is that the Risen Christ has wiped away 
our sins, not only for individuals, but throughout the world and its history. The terrible power of sin has now been reversed and 
our coming to perfection through the love of God is part of the Easter experience. As stewards of God’s love we are called to 
participate in Christ’s redemptive activity. The stewardship questions for us are many: How do we resist injustice at home or in 
the workplace? How do we confront violence in our language and attitudes? How do we bring Christ to others? 

 

CONGRATULATIONS FIRST COMMUNICANTS! Our parish family congratulates those 

children and their families as they each celebrate this special day in their lives. Each celebration of 

Eucharist is so special for all of us!  

 

SAVE AMERIGAS RECEIPTS – Please save your Amerigas receipts and put them in the envelope on the bulletin board 

in church or deliver to the office in school.  We will receive $.02 gallon on propane purchases up to $2,000 per year. Thank 

you. 

 

SAMARITAN CENTER DINNER AND AUCTION -- For more than 12 years Kristen Voss served as the parish liaison 

with the Samaritan Center. The Social Concerns Commission in conjunction with the parish wish to honor her dedication, 

generous nature, enthusiasm and love for the parish and the Samaritan Center with a memorial to her at this Dinner/Auction. 

Social Concerns Commission is requesting donations in her name.  

 Please place your donation in an envelope labeled Kristen Voss in the collection basket. We will be collecting 

donations until the end of June. Please help us to allow Kristen's light to continue to shine.  

 Many thanks again for your generosity.  

 

CEMETERY CLEANUP - Please remove all flowers and ornamental decorations that are not attached to the 

headstones in our cemeteries by April 15.   

 

VOCATION CORNER – “Discovering vocation does not mean scrambling toward some prize just beyond my reach but 

accepting the treasure of true self I already possess. Vocation does not come from a voice out there calling me to be 

something I am not. It comes from a voice in here” calling me to be the person I was born to be, to fulfill the original 

selfhood given me at birth by God.” ― THOMAS MERTON 

Please pray for all seminarians, especially St. Martin graduates, Brad Berhorst and Matt Lorang. 

 Your prayers and support make a difference. 

 
 

In order for Catholic Charities of Central & Northern Missouri to better serve our neighbors in need, we are seeking donations 

of the following gently used items: 

Living room furniture 

Kitchen tables and chairs  

Dressers and shelving 

Beds (mattress, box spring, frames, cribs) 

Kitchen items, including cutlery 

Cleaning supplies (personal and household) 

Bed pillows (in good shape) 

Lamps 

Rugs 

To schedule a drop-off or pick-up of your items, contact Mark Wax, Sustainability Coordinator at 573-999-4732 

or mwax@cccnmo.org. 

 
 

PARISH DIRECTORY – The Parish Directory photography sessions will begin Tuesday, May 

22.  Attached to this bulletin is information regarding additional packages you may wish to 

purchase so please take some time to check out the information.  

Remember every family or person registering will receive a free Directory and 8x10 photo.    

On line scheduling will begin April 20th.  If you do not have internet access, or need assistance, our committee will have 

persons after all masses April 28th & 29th as well as May 5th & 6th to help you schedule and answer questions. 



 

Faith Sharing: 3rd Sunday of Easter                        The Living Christ 

Jesus said to them, "Why are you frightened, and why do doubts arise in your hearts? Look at 

my hands and my feet; see that it is I myself." (Luke 24:38–39)  
 Acts 3:13-15, 17-19 - Peter's discourse on Jesus' resurrection 

 1 John 2:1-5a - Keeping the commandments 

 Luke 24:35-48 - Jesus appears to the Eleven 

 Adults: What questions about Jesus still arise in the midst of your faith? 

 Kids: What question would you like to ask someone about Jesus' appearance to the 

Apostles? 

 
 

According to the Missouri Department of Social Services, in Fiscal Year 2017 there were 1132 substantiated 

incidents of child sexual abuse in Missouri involving 1261 children, 214 of whom were in the counties of our 

diocese.  You can help prevent this from happening and ensure that our parishes, schools and homes are safe 

places for all children.  The Diocese of Jefferson City will hold a VIRTUS® Protecting God’s Children class 

on Sunday, April 22, 2018 at 1:00 p.m. at the Alphonse J. Schwartze Catholic Center, Jefferson City.  The Catholic Center is located 

behind the Cathedral of St. Joseph.  Class will be held in Room 306.  Participants should register in advance at www.virtus.org.  Please 

arrive early so that the class may begin on time.  Due to the nature of the subject, children are discouraged from attending. 

This program is one component of the overall effort to protect God’s children and vulnerable adults.  All employees and volunteers 

with ongoing and unsupervised contact with children and youth are required to attend a Protecting God’s Children session.  All 

parents, grandparents and other adults in the parish community are encouraged to attend.  To view valuable resources regarding 

the protection of children and vulnerable adults, please go to https://diojeffcity.org/child-and-youth-protection-2/, www.virtus.org or the 

USCCB’s website at http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/child-and-youth-protection/index.cfm. 

 

Summer Youth Explosion 
Adventure – Faith – Friendship 

Teens Encounter Christ (TEC): June 23-25 - St. Pius, Moberly  

A powerful retreat experience modeled after the paschal mystery for Juniors and Seniors  

Camp Maccabee: St. Robert Bellarmine, St. Robert 

5 day adventure camp for high school boys  

Option1: June 24-29; Option 2: July 22-27; Option 3: July 29-Aug 3  

CHRISTpower: July 8-14 - Helias, Jefferson City  

Summer Service Retreat  

Camp Siena: July 22-26 - St. Patrick, Laurie  

4 day adventure camp for high school girls  

YDIA Mission Trip: July 23-Aug 1- El Paso, Texas  

Mission trip and immersion experience working with migrants and refugees 

WWW.OYMDIOJEFFCITY.COM/YOUTH-PROGRAMS 

JLOPEZ@DIOJEFFICTY.ORG OR 573-635-9127 X221 

 

Happy Bi r thday To:   
4/16 – Tim Kauffman, Linda Marden, Susan Rackers, Chris Rustemeyer, Leon Struemph 

4/17 – Molly Bax, Natalie Benne, Teresa Dusenberg, William Hoth, Alexander Miller, Dolores Poehlein, Willi Pringer, 
Tom Rackers, Terry Rohslan 

4/18 – Heather Henley, Shelly Lueckenotte 

4/19 – Molly Archer, Nicole Benne, Kaylynn Carrender, Levi Carrender, Jacob Ehmke, April Mertens, Sophia Riegel, Ruth 
Rockers, Oliver Schulte 

4/20 – Jacob Lueckenotte, J.D. Reece, Mackenzie Smith, Tony Smith, Dillon Southard, Bea Veit, Koda Wright, Travis 
Zumwalt 

4/21 – Michael Hancock, Linda Huhman, Linda Rackers, Barbara Strobel 

4/22 – Jacob Jr. Condon, Laura Distler, Michael Fender, Lily Greenbank, Logan Hancock, Emily Henley, Tasha 
Reinkemeyer, Bobbi Renn, Jorden Schubert 

 

If you would like to have the St. Martins Prayer Line pray for your special needs, 

 please email Sandie Cope, sandieicu@gmail.com 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 
The mission of St. Martin School is to teach a life of prayer, leadership, love, service, and kindness through Catholic education.  

Scrip Selling Weekend: April 21/22 and May 5/6 
 

 

Sunday, April 15  First Communion Mass 10:30 a.m., 2 nd Grade 

 5:00 -7:00 SMS Team Archery Fun Shoot and Bow Check In  

Tuesday, April 17  Home and School Meeting 6 :00 p.m., Cafeteria  

 7 th  & 8 th  Grade Band Rehearsal at Helias  

Wednesday, April 18   7 th  Grade & Kindergarten plan mass  

 Lit Club 3:15 -4:00   

Friday, April 20 th : **NO SCHOOL**   
 

Upcoming: 

Tuesday, April 24  Sketch Day  

Wednesday, April 25  5 th  Grade plan mass 

 LIVE UNITED mobile pantry 4pm -6pm 

Thursday, April 26   1st -8 th  Grade Arbor Day Field Trip to Niekamp Park  

 3:15-4:00 Prayer Club    

Friday, April 27  4 th  Grade plan mass 

 5 th  & 6 th  Grade Earth Day Field Trip to the Capitol  

 

CONFIRMATION CANDIDATES on doing Christian Service: 

Y That helping is good. 

Y Doing what is right and what is thoughtful. 

Y It makes me feel better spiritually knowing that I am helping people. 

Y Doing service for others has helped me to see Christ in others. 

Y I have realized the importance of giving to others and it made me feel amazing. 

Y I’ve become closer to God spiritually by realizing my blessings and thanking Him for all those gifts. He’s always 

looking out for us. 

Y I received the spiritual benefit to put the needs of others ahead of my own and to feel glad at their appreciation. 

Y I feel like I got closer spiritually to God and other Catholics 

Y I feel like I formed a better bond with other disciples of God. 

Y I feel like I have become a better person through my services. 

Y I felt that I was needed. 

Y I feel I have grown closer to the Lord and the Holy Spirit by helping others. 

Y It feels good to help people. 

Y During almost all of my times of service this year. I felt the spiritual benefit that when I helped others God entered into 

the lives of those people and in myself. 

Y I felt compassionate and joyfulness when helping people in my community. 

Y I feel like I’m benefiting the less fortunate. 

Y I want to be deeper in my life. 

Y It all certainly hasn’t hurt me, and I’m a better person than I was before.  

Y I realized the beauty of selfless service to put others before myself and be a great help. 

Y Just doing good deeds for others and volunteering makes me feel good and makes me feel like I am helping out in 

someone else’s life 

Y I feel like a better person. I feel like I am not only helping myself but I am helping others as well. 

Y In my service that I have done, I have learned that I gain great happiness in the selfless giving of my time and talent. 

Y Random acts of kindness makes a difference 

Y I have become more humble and willing to serve from my Christian service. 



 

  

Upcoming Events  
April 20 12th Annual Sip 4 Life Cancer Fundraiser for 

Goldschmidt Cancer & Imaging Center is at the Eagles 

Club, Missouri Blvd, from 6:30-8:00 p.m. Tickets $15 

for tasting & appetizers. Silent Auction and Raffles 

April 21 The American Heritage Girls Troop 2237 is hosting 

our 2nd annual fundraiser Father-Daughter Dance 

from 6:30-8:30pm in the Cathedral Undercroft. Cost to 

enter is $10 per family. Cake and light appetizers will 

be served throughout the evening. Inter-State Studios 

is offering a photo opportunity, with packages 

available for order. As an added service we will be 

collecting canned goods for the Samaritan Center at 

the door. Each canned good brought in will earn an 

additional chance to win one of our fabulous door 

prizes. The dance is open to all girls age PreK through 

High School and their fathers (or other male role 

model). RSVPs are requested, but not required. For 

more information or to RSVP, please email:  

ahg.mo2237@gmail.com.  

April 22 You are invited to participate in the 41st annual Walk 

for Life following the 10:30 a.m. Mass (starts @11:30 

am) at St. Stanislaus Church in Wardsville. The Walk 

is 1.7 miles to the Wardsville Lions Club where 

refreshments are served and pro-life organizations 

share information. Funds are raised by participants 

collecting donations prior to the walk.  Donations will 

also be accepted at the Walk. Proceeds benefit 

Missouri Right to Life, Birthright, Vitae Foundation, 

Life Runners, Prolife Across America, Pregnancy Help 

Center and 40 Days for Life. 

April 29 Red Cross Blood Drive from 8 a.m. till 12:30 p.m., at 

Immaculate Conception Parish in Jefferson City. The 

drive will be held in Kertz Hall, the school cafeteria.  

Biscuits and gravy will be served.  Free t-shirts for all 

donors.  To set up a scheduled appointment, call:  1-

800-Red-Cros   or   email:  www.redcross.org     We 

hope to see you there! 

May 3 Community Bookmobile at St. Martin School from 9 

– 10:30 a.m.  

May 4 El Puente-Hispanic Ministry will have its 

annual Trivia Night on Friday, May 4, at Kertz Hall 

(Immaculate Conception). Doors open at 6:00 and 

Trivia begins at 7:00; $120 per table of 8. Selling 

homemade tamale plate with beans and rice ($8), 

chips, salsa, guacamole. Variety of beverages 

available. Registration form at www.el-puente-mo.org  

or call 573-635-2540. 

El Puente-Hispanic Ministry, which began in 1999, 

is a sponsored ministry of the Sisters of Charity of the 

Incarnate Word. Our mission is to be a ministry of 

presence and outreach to the Hispanic community 

making present the healing love of Jesus the Incarnate 

Word by promoting human dignity. 

May 5 Pregnancy Help Center of Central Missouri Bubbles 

& Bounces 5K Walk/Run at Memorial Park, 8:30 

a.m. For more information and to register go to 

www.friendsofphc.org or call 573-644-6635. 

May 5 Jefferson City Cantorum’s annual spring concert will 

be held at 7 p.m. at the Miller Performing Arts Center, 

501 Madison Street, Jefferson City. 

The concert will include familiar songs; Fly Me to 

the Moon, Sentimental Journey, Judy Garland Tribute, 

Somewhere (from West Side story) and some new 

songs as we travel along. 

Students of the Jan Houser Piano Studio will be 

performing music in the Atrium of the Miller Center 

prior to the concert. Doors will open at 6:00 p.m.  

You may purchase tickets in advance from 

Cantorum members, at Samuel’s Tuxedos and Gifts, 

Central Bank West, Hawthorn Bank East and Capital 

Music. Tickets will also be available for purchase at 

the door for an additional $2.00. 

May 6 Visitation Parish Spring Dinner, Vienna, serving 

from 11 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. Adults $11. Children $6.   

May 18  Charity Golf Tournament sponsored by the 

Wardsville/Osage Bend Knights of Columbus Home 

Association at the Redfield Golf course, Eugene, with 

1 p.m. shotgun start. 36 team limit, $400 per 

team/$100 per person. Cash Prizes for each flight. 

Hole sponsors $100 per hole. Lunch provided. For 

registration/info, contact: Jeff Ahlers 573-694-0291, 

Leo Ahlers 573-291-3122, Don Kever 573-690-2866. 

~~~~  MISCELLANEOUS  ~~~~ 

Seeking Christ for our Nation Mass Schedule 
April 17 – 6 p.m. Our Lady of Snows, Mary’s Home 

May 1 – 6:30 p.m. St. George, Linn 

Word of Life 
ñA model of care has been developed specifically for families 
whose infant is likely to die before or after birth. Often 
called óperinatal hospice,ô it's a way of caring for both the 
baby and the baby's family before, as well as after, birth.ò 

USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities, ñSupporting Families Who 
Receive a Prenatal Diagnosisò www.usccb.org/prenatal-diagnosis 

Rachel’s Vineyard: Healing the Pain of Abortion, 

One Weekend at a Time 

Are you or a loved one suffering from abortion?  Find hope and 

allow God to heal your heart by attending a Rachel’s Vineyard 

retreat. The first of the three 2018 Kansas City retreats will be on 

April 20-22. For more information or to register, please call 

Teresa O’Donnell at (816) 679-4973 or email rvkcmo@gmail. 

com or visit www.rachelsvineyardkc.org. 

Vitae Foundation is hosting a Pro-Life Event  

on Saturday, April 28, 2017,  

at the Holiday Inn Expo Center,  

2200 I-70 Drive SW in Columbia.  

The featured speaker is Tucker Carlson, host of Tucker Carlson 

Tonight on FOX. His personal pro-life story will both astound 

and inspire you.   

Preferred Reservations are $100 per person ($75 is tax-

deductible). General Reservations are $50 per person ($25 is 

tax-deductible). Seating is limited to those making reservations 

by calling 573-634-4316. Reservations may also be made online 

at www.VitaeFoundation.org/events. 
 

http://www.redcross.org/

